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GM Notes: 

Stirling Students’ Union have comprehensive Equal Opportunities and Zero Tolerance to sexual harassment policies, enshrined in our governance and policy documents. 
All activities carried out by the Students’ Union must be in line with our Equal Opportunities and Zero Tolerance policies.
Equality, diversity and inclusion are core to all of the work that we do, and aims we strive for. 

GM Believes: 

A safe space policy is all about creating an open and welcoming environment within our Union. 
A safe space policy would ensure that all members of the student body feel safe to share their views, ideas and opinions whilst being considerate and respectful of the views, opinions and identities of others. 
That Freedom of Speech is important, yet intention to incite hatred is never acceptable. 

GM Resolves: 

To adopt the Safe Space Policy below: 
Stirling Students’ Union’s Safe Space Policy covers any Union space or Union event, including, but not limited to, clubs, societies and sport teams activities, committee meetings and general meetings. This policy also extends to all online resources (Facebook/Twitter/Website) of any member or group of the Union. 
The policy is applicable to our whole student community, whether an individual or a member of the group, as well as elected officers, Union staff and external speakers/guests from organisations and affiliated bodies. 
Stirling Students’ Union is committed to providing an inclusive and supportive space for all of its members and believes that all students should be free from feelings of intimidation or harassment resulting from prejudice or discrimination on the grounds of age, disability, gender identity, race, religion, sexual-orientation, marital or maternity/paternity status, trans status, socio-economic status, or culture, or any other form of distinction. 
Stirling Students’ Union Safe Space Policy is designed to enable all of our members to participate in everything we do, helping to progress towards a fairer and more equal society. 



Stirling Students’ Union recognises that discrimination can occur wherever it is not consciously challenged; therefore, upholding this policy is a collective responsibility and people should be confident in challenging any behaviour which contravenes this policy. The event organiser is responsible for upholding the Safe Space Policy at any event. Any person in a Stirling Students’ Union space, or engaging in a Stirling Students’ Union event, is responsible for their own language and behaviour. 
Stirling Students’ Union reserves the right to refuse any individual, group or organisation the ability to share their views in our spaces and at our events if they are considered to be threatening or intimidating to other members. 
Should you feel that this policy has been breached in anyway; all complaints and concerns will be taken seriously and in accordance with our Complaint Handling Procedure. Those who refuse to abide by the Safe Space Policy may be subject to the Union’s Disciplinary procedure.
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